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*2021 $10 Increase for WSCC Dues



General Business Meeting Minutes
Shirley Smith, Secretary
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Wednesday, August 4, 2021
7:00pm via Zoom Meeting

Call meeting to order at 7:02 PM

Roll Call of Members - 16 in 
attendance.

President: Tim Sullivan 

Welcome members.  

A motion was made to approve the minutes in last month’s K and all 
approved. 

Let’s start with Rob since we have our car show coming up on Sunday.

VP Events / VP Motorsports / WSCC: Rob Andersen
Our car show is this Sunday. 
I think it’s going to be attended very well.
Pretty much everything is ready to go.
Is Gene going to be ready to deliver the trailer to Blackhawk at 6 am?  
Per Gene – Yes!
All helpers please arrive at 6 am on Sunday.
The Museum will bring tent down by 6:30 am and set it up for us.
I will pick up drinks and I will bring my cooler.
I will pick up the trailer keys from Shirley on Friday morning.
Harvey has some water and soda’s. He will look at what he has and let 
Rob know.
Harvey asked Rob – Are we providing attendees water or just workers? 
Per Rob – NCCA only.
I will get a case of water and some drinks.
Harvey asked Rob – Do you want me to get coffee and donuts?  No
Maria already has ordered and will pick up.
I have had a bunch of people who sent emails saying they are very 
interested in attending.
I have heard from Santa Clara Corvettes and Valley Corvettes with a 
count of how many cars they will be bringing.
Maria will contact Lodi Corvettes and Rio Vista tomorrow to get a count 
on how many are attending.
Vetted will be bringing cars to the show. 
Nothing from DVC yet unless they are “Valley Corvettes”.
We have our original parking areas for the show.  We will be using both 
sides.
Hopefully all goes well.
We are ready to go!
Maria has goody bags for the first 50 non member’s cars registering.
Ken C. asked Rob who will pick people to judge the cars?  
Rob said he will choose the judges.
I got a lot of emails about what is a Type 5 car show.  
People were wondering if it was going back to a points show. 
I told them no. 
We will continue with the Type 5 show as it is more fun and easier to 
handle for the clubs.

Secretary: Shirley Smith
I picked up mail today and we have a letter from the State. I will give to 
George on Sunday.
Everything is ready to go.
I have 11 club cars pre registered.
I have the following people ready to help with registration – Michelle F., 

Maria C., and myself will be collecting registration fees from the cars.  I 
have Pat G. at the registration table along with Ken C. and Jim W. 
Edie D. has offered to help at the registration table if needed.  Both her 
and Scott will also be helping at the raffle table.
Thank you everyone for volunteering!

Treasurer:  George Robinson/Gene Peters Assistant to the Treasurer
Per Gene – George will be getting starting cash 5’s and 10’s for change 
for raffle and registration.

Membership: Maria (Mary) Coon
Membership Run is set for August 29th.  
Renewal forms are uploaded to the club website.
I contacted San Andreas and this year will be the same scenario because 
of COVID with us sending gift cards.  I will confirm at a later time.
I contacted Herlene Straus re: our club patches etc.  
I sent her the artwork for pins and patches. 
When Shirley and I went thru the trailer we did not find any supplies.  
All I have is what Denise gave me when I took over membership. 
The set up fee for the artwork is $25.  
She looked for prior artwork we had with them and was not able to 
locate any.  
Per Harvey it has been at least 8 years since we ordered any supplies 
from them. 
Maria will find out what the pricing is for all the patches, etc. and let the 
board know.
Someone from Rio Vista will send a count to me tomorrow on how 
many cars will be attending the car show on Sunday.
Harvey to Maria – Membership run – You need to choose a route – Need 
to work out the timing to get to Blackhawk.  When you want to do a pre 
run please let Harvey know.
Maria – I found in the trailer old metal plaques from VM long ago.  
(Dash Plaques).  I organized them by date.  We can try and create a piece 
of art or something from them.  
Per Tim – We used to give them out for all the car shows and drag races 
and people collected them.
(Shirley knows there are more dash plaques in another box in the trailer. 
We can look for them on Sunday.)

Social: Harvey Grasso
Fall Banquet – I am trying to get an appointment with Blackhawk to talk 
about the food. 
We are going to be in the clubhouse room this time. 
Fall Banquet is scheduled for Nov. 20, 2021 and this date is confirmed.
Who is my contact at Blackhawk?  Not sure who is in charge their now.
Sharon Trethen is our sponsor.  
Tim will send Harvey the contact information for Sharon. 
Harvey to Rob – Would you let me know by email if we need 
refreshments. Per Rob - I am picking up everything on Friday.  
Christmas Party – Has anyone been looking at any venues?
Per Shirley – I contacted a handful of places and some are not renting 
out and some have not got back to me.  The few I talked to want 
anywhere from $65. to $75. per hour and some have a limit of 32 people 
because of the Covid restrictions.  I feel they are too expensive for us as 
we usually need about 6 hours all together for our party between set up, 
party and clean up.
Per Pat G. – We checked with our church but they wanted $285 and food 
has to be catered.
Harvey asked about San Lorenzo Community Center where we used to 
have our meetings. – Per Gene – They messed up with us on payment 
and not being open for our meetings.  
We should not go back there.  
Shirley say’s they are very expensive and I do not think we should go 
back since we had many issues with them.
Per Rob – can we have George ask about Ledson.  No!  It is too far to go 
for the club members.
Per Tim – Look at Alameda County fair grounds they have different 
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buildings.  
Michelle F. says might be very expensive.  We always paid more for 
antique shows when we held them there.
Harvey will contact some of the car dealerships to see if they will host 
us.
Tim and Harvey will look further for a venue space for the Christmas 
Party.
Harvey asked about the NCM club banner.  
Did this get paid?  Per Gene – George will send payment in Feb. 2022. 
We cannot send payment any sooner.
Per Harvey – NCM is looking for a submission from the club for the 
Best news letters and publications.
We are to select an issue we want to submit for competition for this year!
Harvey will send information to Scott.
Per Tim we have won that award in the past a couple of times.

Publications:  Scott DeVine
K – Not anything for this month since we are not doing a K.
Next K will be September issue.

Information on Ads – Per Edie – Sponsorship – 
I called all current sponsors and added some others.
I currently have 11 people that I contacted.  
I have renewal ads from FH Dailey Chevrolet and Neil Golding.
I have one looking at ad sizes.
2 advertisers dropped out – Spring Mountain and Lupieka CPA
Pat at Precision Motive has sold his business.  The new owner is looking 
into the advertising and will let us know.
I didn’t call Abel Chevrolet.  I left that for Tim.  Tim will call Derek at 
Abel Chevrolet. 
Ken C. – Sponsorship – I talked to Adam at Tracy Chevrolet. If Abel 
doesn’t renew their ad, I am sure Adam will be in.  If Abel renews he 
might not want to have an ad in the K.
Edie – I called Boardwalk Chevrolet – they have not got back to me.
I called Stevens Creek Chevrolet – They have not got back to me.
Everyone has been contacted.
I let them know that we put off last year’s advertisement renewals 
because of Covid.  I told them we are getting ready for a new 
membership year and looking to see who wants to renew their 
advertisements.
I reached out as a client myself to some other organizations.  
Hopefully we will have some new types of sponsors/advertisements.
Per Rob – I sent all the information to Jeff at Dublin Trophy and 
hopefully he will be interested.
A Big Thank you! To Edie!!!   You are doing such a great job on 
sponsorship!  We appreciate all you are doing.

Charitable Foundation:  Hal & Madeline Briar 
We are all set for Sunday.
We plan to sell 150 non blank winners packets and 75 winner packets.
Easy to open – No staples.
Either is or isn’t a number on the back of the tickets. If there is a number 
that will be the prize they win.  If no number no prize.  
Hopefully they will want to buy another package right away if they get a 
no winner pack.
We should make $1150.00 if we sell all the raffle tickets.
Once the Raffle prizes are done we will start selling the 
50/50 tickets.  
50% will go to our charity and the other half will be split into maybe 5 
jackpots of 10% of the take in.  This way we will have 5 winners.
Per Harvey – The Moose lodge calls it an Opportunity drawing.  Prizes 
should be equal so it’s less confusing.
Per Tim – Feels it should be 50/50 raffle.
Per Madeline – Michelle sells a lot of tickets and I think we will do fine.
We will arrive at 6 am on Sunday with the raffle prizes. 
My son and grandson will help with unloading the trailer and help with 
parking cars and then will leave.

Maria has left over table cloths she will bring for Madeline to use.

Historian: Herb Clore – Nothing to report at this time.
I am looking for history!  
Glad we will have Vette Magic car show this Sunday.  
Positive thing for the club.
Harvey uploaded pictures of our first events recently.  
Herb will look for those pictures.
I am looking forward to a little history being generated this Sunday.

BMAL:  Jim Wells
Two things tonight!
1 - Vote on ByLaws changes. We put the changes in the K.
We will vote on the recommendations for the changes. We would like 
to take a vote – Tim made a motion to approve, Harvey seconded the 
motion and all were in agreement.  No opposed.

2- ByLaws nomination committee at August meeting. 
We need anyone to help with new nominations for board positions.  
We will be voting on new board at the Nov. General Business Meeting.  
We will also put the names into the K and send out a members email 
blast if necessary.
The next K will go out in September and this will work out well.
Harvey to Jim – I sent out an email blast on board member committee 
members – Have you got any response?  No per Jim.
Ken C. to Jim – What is your plans for the committee? Do you meet in 
person or over the phone.  Jim says – We can meet by phone or Zoom.  
Ken C. will work on the committee.
Harvey to Jim – Nominating committee question- Did you find a person 
to take over Social Social?  Not at this time! – Once you find someone, 
I want them to work with me on the fall banquet.  Per Jim – I have it on 
my list.

Public Relations: Bruce Bourne – Nothing to Report at this time.

Web Master – Dave Meccariello – Nothing to Report at this time.

New Business:  None
Old Business:   None

Meeting adjourned: 8:14 pm
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 Wednesday, Sept. 1, 2021
 7:00 pm at Black Bear Diner, 
Danville

Call meeting to order at 7:09 PM

Roll Call of Members - 18 in 
attendance.

President: Tim Sullivan 

Welcome members.  

A motion was made to approve the minutes in last month’s K and all 
approved. 

We are still looking for someone to take over VP Events. Next year’s car 
shows dates are already locked in. It would be very simple for someone 
to take this position over. Please let us know asap if you are interested.

We also have the Social Director position open.  If you are interested 
please contact Harvey Grasso and he can give you all the information 
regarding this position.

VP Events / VP Motorsports / WSCC: Rob Andersen

Thanks everybody! 

We had a really great car show.

Biggest in a long time with 118 corvettes in attendance. 

A few very small hiccups, but nothing crazy. All went very well.
I saw Terry from the Museum this last weekend at the Membership run 
and he was very thrilled with how everything went.  He can’t wait for us 
to come back next year.
I feel that next year we will use the back parking lot for extra corvette 
parking as needed.
Herb made a suggestion that we end the car show one (1) hour earlier 
next year.  As we seemed to have a few people who left early before the 
awards were given out. This is a good idea.  We will look at doing that 
for next year.
Next year’s car shows are scheduled for: Legend on Display - Sunday, 
May 1, 2022 and Vette Magic - Sunday, August 7th, 2022.
Don Henning mentioned that our raffle prizes this year were great.  Very 
well put together.  You all did great!
Ken Coon mentioned people were happy with the tickets they purchased 
for the raffle as they were winning raffle prizes.  
Secretary: Shirley Smith
I have checked on a few places for us to hold our meetings for next year.
We are thinking of having our meetings at Harry’s Hof Brau in San 
Leandro or Black Bear Diner in Hayward. We could continue with Black 
Bear Diner in Danville too.
I am looking into other places too. More information to follow.
                                                                                                          
Treasurer:  George Robinson/Gene Peters Assistant to the Treasurer
Ledson Winery Corvette’s at the Castle – More information to follow.
Currently this event is scheduled to take place October 17th, 2021.
We will make a decision by October 1, 2021 regarding holding this event. 
Hopefully we will not be locked down by Sonoma County.
Mary Coon asked George if we will have a run to get there?  Yes, 

Harvey has volunteered to lead the run, leaving from San Leandro 
Greenhouse Marketplace.  More information to follow.
Mary asked if George needs people to help set up?  George said “that he 
has a few people already set to help out”. Not much to do for this event.
General Account is good.
Charitable Foundation Account is good.
I have sent checks out to the following: 
WSCC for dues for two (2) new members. 
Check to Mary Coon for coffee and donuts for VM car show.
Check to Bruce Bourne for K mailing.
Check to Colorprint for K.
Check to Fullmoon DJ for VM.
Check for Calendar Wiz (web calendar).
Covid took a hit on our totals in our accounts because last year we were 
not able to do anything.
I am making a suggestion that the club consider purchasing a sound 
system instead of paying for a DJ.

George feels that financially it makes sense to have our own sound 
system.  But he says we can wait and see.

Everyone present at the meeting tonight decided after a lengthy 
discussion, that we would continue with using the DJ for our car shows.

Covid took a hit on our totals in our accounts because last year we were 
not able to do anything.

I am making a suggestion that the club consider purchasing a sound 
system instead of paying for a DJ.

George feels that financially it makes sense to have our own sound 
system.  But he says we can wait and see.

Everyone present at the meeting tonight decided after a lengthy 
discussion, that we would continue with using the DJ for our car shows.

Membership: Maria (Mary) Coon

We have a new member David Behring joining tonight!  Welcome 
David!
He has a Torch Red Convertible C8. You might have seen his corvette at 
Vette Magic Car show if you were there
Membership run went well.
Michelle Ferretta was the winner of a free membership for one year. 
Congratulations Michelle!
Membership renewals are doing well.
I will send out a reminder email to those members who have not sent in 
their dues.
I contacted the San Andreas Foster Children’s agency and they said they 
will welcome gift cards again for this year.  The kids were happy they 
could purchase things they needed last year.  
We will get a list of the kid’s names from San Andreas and we will 
purchase gift cards in the amount of $30 each or up it a little bit if we 
have enough to do that.  I will just need to purchase the cards and have 
them delivered to the agency.
I reached out to someone who can update our club patches, pins and 
window decals.  
The cost will be $485.00, which includes a set up fee.  
George has sent me the vector file to give to them. 
They do not have the old vector file from years ago in their system, it has 
been too long. 
I will get more detailed information out to the board soon.  
I plan on ordering 50 count of each patches, pins and window decals.
We have plenty of license plate frames.
Rob Andersen asked – If someone wants to purchase the patches can 
they? – Mary will get the costs and get back to him on this.
A couple of things for the September K.  
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I will do a write up for the Membership run. 
A big thank you to George for sending me the membership run photos he 
took.
                                                                                                            
Social: Harvey Grasso
Fall Banquet – I went to Black Hawk Grille today and discussed our Fall 
Banquet with the caterer person Annmarie. 
Menu will be similar to last year – hors d’oeuvre’s and entrée and 
dessert.

Entrees – Champagne Vinaigrette salad, Crispy filled Chicken breast or 
pan seared Salmon filet or Roast prime rib. 

Desert – Cheesecake with berry compote

No minimum head count was discussed.  

Same room as usual.

They will provide the movie screen.

We will need to provide a projector. – Tim Sullivan will provide this.
After a lengthy discussion we decided to charge each member $55.00.

All must be prepaid in advance. 

BlackHawk Grille requires a head count 1 week in advance.

No at door payments will be accepted.

Motion was made to approve the $55.00 per person price from each club 
member attending the Fall banquet. All agreed.

Christmas Party – Saturday, Dec. 18th, 2021 - Currently no venue. 
Still working on securing a place.

We checked with Black Bear Diner in Danville tonight and they have 
agreed for us to use their meeting room for the Christmas party. 

Each person is responsible for ordering and paying for their own dinners 
off of the Black Bear Diner Menu which will be the same as usual.  They 
will have more selections for the holidays.

More information to follow for the Christmas Party!

Publications:  Scott DeVine

Please continue to send in photos and articles of our events.

If you take your corvette out for a ride, take some pictures and write up a 
story about where you went and send it to me.  I can use it in the K.

Sponsorship – Edie DeVine 

I received a sponsor check for a full page advertisement from FH Dailey 
Chevrolet. 

I have received a check from Neal Golding for his advertisement in the 
K.

I have a received word of other’s that are interested in advertising in the 
K and they will get back to me after discussing with their accounting 
department.

I have some sponsors who have not returned my calls.

Great Job Edie!  

This is the best response we have had in quite a few years!

Charitable Foundation:  Hal & Madeline Briar 

We are happy with the way the raffle table went for the car show. 

Thank you Michelle Ferretta for selling raffle tickets.  You did a great 
job!

Don Henning mentioned that Michelle Ferretta sure can sell a lot of 
tickets for the raffles!

Historian: Herb Clore 

Thank goodness Vette Magic went off great! 

Anybody who has pictures of runs please send them to me via Media 
Fire.

Any other pictures you have of runs you have done yourself, please send 
those to me. This way I can have a good selection for the Fall banquet 
end of year video. 

BMAL:  Jim Wells

E Board Nominees for 2022 are as follows:

President – Rob Andersen 
(Note: Rob will cover VP Events until we
find someone to take this position). 
Rob Andersen will also cover WSCC Representative.
VP Events – Open – Need a volunteer
Treasurer – George Robinson & Gene Peters
Secretary – Shirley Smith
Membership – Mary Coon
Social Director – Open – Need a Volunteer
Historian – Herb Clore
Publications – Scott DeVine
Sponsorship – Edie DeVine
Public Relations – Bruce Bourne
Charitable Foundation – Hal & Madeline Briar & Lora Rapini
Webmaster – Dave Meccariello
BMAL – Tim Sullivan

We will be voting on the nominees at the Nov. 2021 General Business 
Meeting.

Public Relations: Bruce Bourne – Nothing to Report at this time.

Web Master – Dave Meccariello – Nothing to Report at this time.

New Business:  None
Old Business:   None

Meeting adjourned: 8:15 pm
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Vette MAgic 45

After waiting over one year due to Covid restrictions, we were able 
to hold Vette Magic 45. NCCA has to thank Terry Thompson at the 
Blackhawk Car Museum for sponsoring our car shows. Without his 
generosity and support for our club, we would have no location to 

hold our car shows. We look forward to 2022 shows.
Vette Magic 45 was a heavily attended corvette car show with 118 

corvettes registered!!



Story by: Edie DeVine 
Photos by: Scott DeVine
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A special thank you to (SCC) Santa Clara Corvettes 
and Mark Koller for organizing a large group of 25 

corvettes to attend our show. With that many corvettes, 
they took home the CLUB PAR award. The weather 

was beautiful with blue skies for everyone to relax and 
just enjoy being out with our corvette friends.
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	 	 	 There were many first time corvette 
newbies and they really enjoyed being around so 

many corvettes. There was a record number of new 
beautiful C8 corvettes together in one location, that 

really surprised everyone.
                                   							    
											         



      		 I want to thank Jeff Allan at 
Dublin Trophy for working with me and 

supplying our awards. I had a few ideas 
and he was able to create a few one of 

a kind awards for this year.            		
									       
									       
									       
								       	

It was a great feeling handing out awards 
and seeing the genuine happy reaction from 
each winner. Many said it made their year, 

and after what we all been through, I believe 
them!!

										        
										        

Story by Rob Anderson  			 
Images by Michael Rosenzweig



    Serving the Bay Area                            	
Balconies                  

Patios                 
Walkways                 

Stairs                
Driveways   

Neal Golding      
Owner
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Happy BirthdayHappy Birthday      

October

Scott DeVine 9
Doug Knudson 15
Katherine Rabello 17
Barry MacKinnon 18
Jennifer Kraft 31

September

Mary Grodin 5
Julene Henning 7
Shirley Smith 12
Peggi Misata 16
Stacy Sullivan 17
Sandra Teves 19
Jim Wells 23
Jodie Rosenzweig 30



2012 Corvette Z16 
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2012 Corvette Z16 



18 KALEIDOSCOPE

Please note that event dates & details occasionally change. It’s a good idea to check relevant web sites before making final plans.
For additional details see the NCCA website: www.nccacorvettes.org         Northern Californial Racing Club (NCRC)    www.ncracing.org

Hooked on Driving (HOD)              www.hookedondriving.com

Membership 
Meeting

SCC 
Corvette 

Spectaciular

http://www.nccacorvettes.org 
http://www.ncracing.org 
http://www.hookedondriving.com
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Membership 
Meeting

CORVETTES 
AT               

THE CASTLE
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Vette Magic 45 - AWARDS
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Sunday, July 29th – NCCA Membership Run 

It was a great morning for a Sunday drive and cruise through the Oakland Hills. The final destination for our Annual Membership 
Run was the Blackhawk Museum in Danville. 

Our Corvette caravan started at the Greenhouse Marketplace in San Leandro. We quickly made our way towards the Oakland 
Zoo (Slight detour as we missed our interchange… LOL! Thank you Shirley for getting us pointed in the right direction) travelling 
along Skyline drive and sharing the road with early morning cyclists. Despite the smoke, we had beautiful views of the Bay and a 

fun drive through the hills. 

Upon arrival at Blackhawk, the Blackhawk Museum staff greeted us as we pulled our corvettes into the Museum courtyard. There 
were a couple of members waiting for us there as well. Corvettes parked we begin our guided tour through the Automotive area of 

the Museum. Our Museum docent also brought his corvette to work for the day. 

The Blackhawk Museum is host to five museums; The Classic Car Collection, Art of Africa, The Into China Gallery, and The 
Spirit of the Old West.  The World of Nature Gallery is one of the largest, most diverse collections of exotic animals from around 

the world. After our guided tour of the Automotive Museum we were on our own to explore the remainder of the museum exhibits.

At 11:30 we were all ready for lunch at “Fat Maddies” in the Plaza, only a few steps away from the museum. There we enjoyed a 
great meal and quality time with our group and the crew at Fat Maddies provided top-notch service for us all.

During lunch, we held our annual MEMBERSHIP drawing, where the winner received one FREE membership renewal for 2022. 
Congratulations to Michelle Ferretta, this year’s lucky winner. After lunch some folks went back to the Museum to finish seeing all 

of the exhibits.

Thank you to our members who attended our event and for anyone who has not yet visited the Blackhawk Museum, you won’t be 
disappointed. The Museum offers great family fun and definitely a good reason to get out of the heat.
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2021 Membership Run
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At 11:30 we were all ready for lunch at “Fat Maddies” in the Plaza, only a few steps away from the museum. There we enjoyed a 
great meal and quality time with our group and the crew at Fat Maddies provided top-notch service for us all.

During lunch, we held our annual MEMBERSHIP drawing, where the winner received one FREE membership renewal for 2022. 
Congratulations to Michelle Ferretta, this year’s lucky winner. After lunch some folks went back to the Museum to finish seeing all 

of the exhibits.

Thank you to our members who attended our event and for anyone who has not yet visited the Blackhawk Museum, you won’t be 
disappointed. The Museum offers great family fun and definitely a good reason to get out of the heat.
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Welcome 
New 

Members

Aram Kardjian, San Ramon CA                          
2020 Seabring Orange Stingray                                                  

Joined: July 2021

David Behring, Danville CA                      
2021 Torch Red Convertible                                                            

Joined: September 2021
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